SMART plays dumb

SMART thinks we’re DUMB

By Jack Balshaw

7/19/06

DUMB – Decidedly Uninformed Mass of Bozos

The Environmental Impact Report for the Sonoma Marin Area Rail Transit (SMART) project has just been released.  The report is eight inches thick and purports to present the facts about the project.  For the most part it is factual but with a significant amount of information that is misleading if you don’t read the fine print.

First is the impression that the train will be used daily by between 5050 individuals (with the Narrows widening) and 5400 (without). Let’s use 5400 as the number of passenger trips per day.  This might seem like a whole lot of people using the train until we realize that it’s actually 5400 one way trips by 2700 different individuals traveling to work (one trip) and home (another trip).  A round trip by one passenger counts as two passenger trips.

OK, so 2700 different people in Marin and Sonoma will actually use the train each workday.  2700 out of how many?  SMART won’t tell us, so we have to do the math to find out.  The report gives the year 2000 population of Sonoma and Marin and the estimated growth rate in each county by 2025, the report’s target date. We then have to multiply the 2000 population by the growth rate (22% for Sonoma and 13% for Marin) to get the estimated population of 560,000 for Sonoma and 280,000 for Marin for a two county total of 840,000.

To put this in perspective, 840,000 people will pay sales tax so 2700 people can ride a train.  This means 311 people will have to pay sales tax so 1 (one) person can ride the train.  Somehow this doesn’t seem like such a good deal for the 311.

The report goes on to note that 70 miles of bike paths, at an estimated cost of $70 million ($1million per mile), are also included in the SMART project.  However the text notes that only $40 million is allocated from the SMART project for this work.  It is assumed the county and cities will supply the other $30 million to complete the path.  Thanks cities.

These paths will be wide enough for motorized vehicles to travel and will have a fence between the bike path and the railroad for safety purposes, but, in consideration of wildlife, a 3 foot opening will be provided every quarter mile (1300 feet) for wildlife passage. No cyclist, pedestrian or child will ever be more than 650 feet from an opening in the safety fence. How’s that for silly?

As for the great opportunity for people to take the train to Larkspur (service might end in San Rafael) and take one of the five ferries to San Francisco, the report estimates a total of 55 people each workday will take this opportunity.

The bottom line for all this is the statement on page ES-7 of the draft EIR that states – “Although the reduction in travel demands may not show substantial improvements in highway operations (i.e. the level of service still remains the same), the proposed project offers an alternative to driving the congested highway”. Are we willing to pay $400 million to give one person in 311 such an opportunity while the motorist gets no traffic relief?

Consider also that the above numbers are best case estimates regarding costs and ridership as paid for by the organization proposing the project.  Have you ever seen such a public project come in on time or under budget?

As this proposal heads for the November ballot, I’ll be back with more comments on why I believe this is a bad project and a great waste of money, your money.

